

SEPTEMBER 2025 VOLUME 25 ISSUE 9

President's Message

The kids are returning to school soon and summer is quickly winding down giving way to another beautiful Northwest fall. For those of you who still enjoy the excitement of hunting season, there is much to do as you prepare for this wonderful sporting adventure in the great outdoors. WCW is, and will continue to be, your resource for Hunter Education classes, sighting in your rifle, brushing up on your Archery skills and practicing at 5-Stand to hone your shotgun skills for upland birds and waterfowl. For those who are new to the sport, and interested in getting started, be sure to check out our Hunting and Washington Waterfowl Meetings each month listed on our website Club Calendar.

Important update: The WCW Board and Michael Parent, at MRP Tactical, renewed our annual Lease Agreement mentioned in August Newsletter. We apologize for not clarifying that important fact at the conclusion of our Board Meeting Minutes published last month. Michael was on vacation from the last week in July through most of August, but he is back now and ready to help you with new firearm purchases, transfers and any shooting accessories he can source for you.

The summer of 2025 stands out as being dry and pleasantly warm with just enough hot days to make us appreciate the cooler weather that is coming our way soon. Our 80 th year Anniversary Event for Members on Sunday August 17 was blessed with very nice weather, solid attendance and a full day of fun, free food and happy raffle winners. The ten (10) prize

packages varied in value with the top prize having a retail price of over \$700. They were all donated by major companies in the shooting sports industry (see more details in the Event Summary in this Newsletter) and your chances of winning were extremely high. It has been several years since we hosted an event of this magnitude and judging by the feedback, it was warmly received. Some members even suggested we consider doing this at least once every two years. Let us know if you agree or have other recommendations for activities that serve our membership and promote goodwill. The Board Members who put this event together can attest to the level of effort and attention to detail required to be successful. They are more than willing to help us repeat this success in the future provided we can line up enough volunteers to make it a pleasant experience for all involved. When you are at the range be sure to personally thank Dave Rusko, our VP, who helped manage Shotgun all day Sunday and invested untold hours planning and supporting the entire team effort from beginning to end; Justin Kisle, his wife Elana and mother Teri who prepared the food, salads, drinks and condiments and arranged for the blackpowder firearms and equipment demonstrations; Martin Morehouse who managed the M-1 Garand shoot for members with the help of John Sutton who supplied the 30-06 ammunition and then helped the BBQ cooks serve lunch; Jack and April Bobin who set up the tables and chairs in the Clubhouse, assisted with the displays, set up the audio and video equipment, organized and presented the

slideshow that featured historical facts about the club, solicited and collected the vendor donations and assembled the Prize Packages for our impressive Youth Sports Raffle. Many thanks also to our former President, Joe Rinaldi, who slaved over a hot BBQ for hours to please the palates of our discerning members. Joe Maggiora, Kevin Ekstrom and Eric Kneebone who helped with loading and unloading the rental equipment as well as assisting with the displays and capturing the event on film; Robb Stack, Phil Murray and the folks from the Appleseed Group who provided firearms, displays and the cannons that were literally, pun intended, a blast! Also, thanks go to Fred Harmon and other members of **Shooting Sports Advisory Committee** representing Shotgun, Pistol and Rifle that helped us make this event a roaring success. Special thanks to Casey Porter who chipped in at the last minute to help Jack get the rental equipment loaded onto the rental truck saving the Club money with an early return. Frankly, there were many hands that contributed to our success and if I missed someone please know how grateful we are for your contribution.

I will leave it here for now and look forward to our next challenge together.

MEMBERSHIP BADGES

When you join the club, or when you renew your membership, you get a new membership badge. Membership badges will be mailed to your address of record.

WELCOME TO OUR NEW MEMBERS!

Twenty four new members signed up for new member orientation in August. We're glad you joined us!

Do you have skills that would help here at the club? There are lots of volunteer opportunities if you would like to help support the activities you enjoy.

Contact <u>info@wcwshootingsports.org</u> for more information.

SEPTEMBER COMING EVENTS

Each Monday – Member's Night shotgun
Each Thursday – Bullseye Pistol League
3 September – Club board meeting
6 September – First Steps Pistol class
6-7 September – Muzzleloading Rifle class
6 September – Rimfire Benchrest Match
7 September – Swap Meet
7, 24 September – New Member
Orientation
9 September – Thursday Trap League

13 September – ARA Rimfire match 13-14 September – NRA Basic Pistol class 14 September – Home Firearms Safety class 15 September – Shotgun Committee meeting

20 Sept – Centerfire benchrest match
20 September – Next Steps Shotgun
21 September – NRA Highpower rifle match
22 September – SSAC meeting
24 September – Wash. Waterfowl meeting
27 September – Hunter Group meeting
27 September – Trap Fundamentals

27-28 September - NRA Basic Rifle class 27-28 September - NRA Basic Shotgun 28 September - Rifle/Pistol SP Use Class 28 September - Pistol Special Use range

28 September – Rifle special use range 31 September – Hunter Group Meeting

SPECIAL USE UPDATE

Members, your special use qualification will no longer expire. You are always welcome to attend a classroom or range session as a refresher.

You must possess a working gate key if you are on the range during member hours.

You must sign in at each range you use every time you visit.

SWAP MEET!

Our next swap meet next week. This gives you little time to collect your things for sale before Sunday, 7 September.

Any questions, call Ted Hudlow at 425-353-0042.

MEMBERSHIP CORNER

New members are always welcome here, we don't have a restricted membership. Let your friends know the benefits of joining us. Membership is a good deal, we offer facilities and shooting opportunities that are hard to find locally. Some of these are only open to members.

Our individual membership still costs only \$297.00, and the family membership is only \$386.10, and each requires a \$200.00 initiation fee. We still waive the Initiation fee for military, law enforcement and first responders. New members can join us online, at https://www.wcwshootingsports.org/newmembership/

DONATIONS AND MATCHING FUNDS

As club members, we can get corporate matching from our employers of donations we make to the club. Some employers will also donate funds based on volunteer hours performed by employees or retirees. As an example, Boeing will cash match up to 100% with a minimum, of \$25.00. Volunteer time is paid at \$100.00 per 10 hours worked. Or if teams of 5 or more are volunteering, it is \$20.00 per hour, per team member. Boeing will match 100% per employee per year to a maximum of \$10,00.00 for active employees, and 50% match up to \$3,00 per year for retirees. Check with your employer to see if they offer corporate matching. This could be a good source for donations, as well as increased exposure and recruiting opportunities.

MEMBERS

If you are able to support your range with volunteer time, please complete this short survey and let us know how you can help.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/KQHMZD3

Volunteers can always start small. Drop in on an event or project and ask how you can help.

HOUSEKEEPING

Our club is an association of people who enjoy the outdoors and the shooting sports, not just a business. We have to work together to keep everything running well. Often, we find range equipment out of place, trash left behind, or damaged equipment such as staplers or target frames. Our maintenance crew empties the trash cans, but this kind of thing is up to us. If you can't deal with it yourself, let the rangemasters know so that it can be taken care of.

If you have a suggestion to improve our facilities, come to a committee meeting or contact a committee chair and make the suggestion.

CALENDAR UPDATE

Don't forget to check our calendar for updates and changes before coming out to shoot.

Our calendar is updated frequently, and should be a good guide to what is open and available. Save a wasted trip, and take a look before coming. Or, check in when you arrive. The range you need may be available earlier than you expect.

If you would like to see what is going on in the club, and get a look at what may be coming in the future, everyone is welcome to attend our board meetings and committee meetings. We hope to see more members at our meetings.



SEPTEMBER 2025

WCW Celebrates 80 Years

The Wildlife Committee of Washington marked a major milestone this summer with our 80th Anniversary Celebration and Fundraising Event — and what a day it was!

More than 100 people came out to enjoy great food, friendship, and fun.

Guests made quick work of nearly 100 brats, just as many hamburgers, and two big anniversary cakes that capped off the meal.







Smiles were everywhere as raffle winners were announced and members reconnected to celebrate our rich history. We were treated to a 2 cannon opening salute to the raffle – what a great display of old world black powder artillery!



SEPTEMBER 2025

WCW Celebrates 80 Years



Club president Scott Ray shared a thoughtful talk on the future of WCW and our vision for more member and community events.

It has been several years since we hosted an event of this magnitude and judging by the feedback, it was warmly received.

Some members even suggested we consider doing this at least once every two years. Let us know if you agree or have other recommendations for activities that serve our membership and promote goodwill.

The energy and enthusiasm of this anniversary celebration showed just how much WCW means to our members and friends.



Jack Bobin walked us through WCW's history alongside a slideshow of vintage photographs.



SEPTEMBER 2025

WCW Celebrates 80 Years





The ten prize packages varied in value, with the top prize retailing for over \$700.

With over 1,200 tickets sold, the raffle was a huge success!



Thanks to our amazing membership, our raffle raised \$1,496.00 for our Youth programs.



SEPTEMBER 2025

We also want to extend a huge thankyou to our generous sponsors who made the raffle such a success.



Mantis provided an advanced training kit.

Magpul contributed two AR-15 accessory kits.

Briley donated gift certificates for shotgun accessories, chokes, and services.





These contributions, along with support from other outstanding companies, helped us offer exciting prizes that our members and guests truly appreciated.

We are grateful for their partnership and commitment to supporting WCW and our community.

CONSTRUCTION UPDATE

The work on our range office deck is getting closer to completion. Things always take longer and cost more, but we can see the structure in place and the extended roof is almost done. When you see the construction tape removed, you will know it's done.

NEWSLETTER ITEMS

If you have something for the newsletter, send it in to secretary@wcwshootingsports.org.

Our deadline each month is the 25th, but the earlier the better. Other members would be glad to find out what is going on and attend or even participate in one of our events.

CLASSES, WE ARE OFFERING MORE

Do you know someone who is looking for basic firearms training? We have NRA certified classes here almost every weekend, and we are adding more.

We have added First Steps Beginning Shotgun, and now offer a monthly NRA First Steps Pistol orientation class. Look for NRA First Steps Rifle coming soon. For more information email learn@wcwshootingsports.org

We need more instructors!

If you are looking for instructor training, our next one is planned for late in January, and there are prerequisites you need to consider.

You can find these classes on our calendar at Calendar – WCW Shooting Sports. For more information email learn@wcwshootingsports.org

WCW HUNTER GROUP

We have a hunter's meeting every month with talks from our members about their hunts and helping create the next generation of hunters.

We're looking for hunters, ideally who have had success in Washington, to share their experience with newer hunters in our membership who are eager to learn. What is your experience with hunting in Washington? What can you share with interested hunters? What do you think about equipment, pre-season scouting, classes, practical demonstrations, even field trips?

Non-members are welcome to speak and attend as well.

Please reach out to wcwhunters@gmail.com for more details.

RANGE REMINDER

Our members are our eyes. If you see a range rule violation, especially a safety violation, let people know, let a rangemaster know. We all need reminders at times. All of us together keep things safe, and more eyes are better.

IN PASSING

Longtime WCW member 'Griz' Griswold passed away peacefully in his sleep on August 19, 2025. He will be remembered with great respect and affection. "Griz" Griswold 1935-2025



WCW RIMFIRE MATCH FOR AUGUST 2025

There were 35 contestants in this month's match with eleven competitors in the Expert Division, fourteen in the Sharpshooter Division, seven in the Marksman Division and three in the Rifleman Division.

Relay One Expert Division Target One: Keith Wilson placed first with a score of 247 7X. Mike Becwar was second with a score of 243 4X and Kevin Kellog was third at 242 1X. Target Two: Kathryn Koehler was first with a score of 248 3X and Keith Wilson was second at 242 2X. Mike Becwar finished third with a score of 241 7X.

Relay Two Sharpshooter Division: Target One. David Konkle placed first with a score of 241 6X. Steven Goodwin placed second with a score of 236 8X and Jason Pahlman was third at 235 3X. John Kimbrough finished fourth at 234 5X. Target Two: David Konkle placed first again at 245 6X. There was a two way tie for second between Jeff Kalina and Jason Pahlman with scores of 241 3X. Dave Johnson was fourth at 239 3X.

Relay Three Marksman Division: Target One. Bruce Bailee was first at 241 4X with Frank Tevis in second at 235 5X. Song Pak finished third at 231 1X. Target two: Bruce Bailee placed first again at 240 0X and Song Pak was second at 234 0X. Frank Tevis was third 233 2X.

Relay Three Rifleman Division: Target One.
Jeremy Suttles was first at 239 4X with Chris
Vidrine in second at 203 1X. Target Two: Jeremey
Suttles placed first again at 238 3X with Chris
Vidrine second again at 214 2X. David Konkle was
promoted to the Expert Division. Bruce Bailee
and Song Pak were promoted Sharpshooter.
Jeremy Suttles was promoted to Marksman
Division.

The scores are posted under the Events tab on the range website.

Contact me if you have any questions about this match.

Matt Daly | Match Director mattd5404@frontier.com

THIS IS THE <u>CORRECTED</u> JULY 2025 BENCHREST CENTERFIRE TACK DRIVER MATCH REPORT

The TackDriver Trophy Match consists of shooting both a Group and Score target at 300 yards. The targets used were IBS 200 Yard VFS Target for score and IBS/NBRSA 300 Yard Group Target for group.

There were seventeen contestants in this match with sixteen contestants in the Expert Division and one in the Sharpshooter.

Match 1: Score: Sean Flores finished first with a match high score of 52. Mohamed Shabar and Troy Rice tied for second with scores of 50. Group: Rob Noges was first with a score of .737 with Teresa Mattingly in second at .754. Bryan Zolnikov was third with a score of .760. Match 2: Score: There was a four way tie for first place between Pat Farrell, Rob Noges, Bill Rice and P.K. who had scores of 50. Group: Rob Noges with a score of .651. Richard Nicol was second with a score of .797 and P.K. placed third with a score of .804.

Match 3: Score: Jeff Locke placed first with a score of 51. Rick Rogers was second with a score of 50. There was a five way tie for third place between Bryan Zolnikov, Bill Rice, Curt Ibach, Kevin Turner, and Troy Rice with scores of 49. Group: Curt Ibach had a match low score of .573 for first place. Jeff Locke was second with a score of .609 and Kevin Turner came in third at .712. Match 4: Score: Ken O'Sage had a match high score of 54 for first place. Kevin Turner finished second with a score of 50. There was a seven way tie for third place with scores of 49 between Sean Flores, Jeff Locke, Richard Nicol, Rob Noges, Teresa Mattingly, P.K., and Curt Ibach. Group: Sean Flores and P.K. tied for first with scores of .834. Pat Farrell was third with a score of .886.

The combined score and group aggregate winner was Rob Noges with a total rank score of four points by placing second in score and second in group. P.K. finished second with a total rank score of five points by placing fourth in score and first in group. Sean Flores was third with a total rank score of nine points by placing first in score and eighth in group.

BULLSEYE PISTOL LEAGUE

We are well into our end of summer/fall bullseye pistol league. There is room on the range, so if you want to try something a bit more challenging, come out on Thursday night and see how it works. If you think bullseye is slow, try the timed and rapid fire stages, with five shots in ten or twenty seconds – accurately!

The matches are 90 shots, starting with three strings of 10 shots each in slow fire, then ten in timed fire, ten in rapid fire, then two strings of ten each in timed fire, and ending in two strings of ten shots each in rapid fire. We had two new shooters join us last week, come out and improve your pistol shooting through competition.

CMP GAMES HIGHPOWER MATCH

Our second NRA Highpower match this year was on 17 August.

Aaron Sporseen scored 377-2X, even with a cartridge-over-bolt jam in an AR.

Milt Schneider scored the second highest, with a 418, using an AR.

Robert Shuey got the top score this time, with 450 and his AR.

Josh Jordan is still working with his Garand, and scored 409-2X.

Our next NRA Highpower match, and our last for the year, will be on 21 September, we rescheduled it from October. Bring your rifle and 60 rounds, come out and learn how we do it. Competition builds skill!

RIMFIRE COMPETITION TRAVEL NOTES

Two of our members attended the N50 Nationals match in Raton, New Mexico, recently and one member went to the ARA Factory Nationals this past weekend. Two more are going to the ARA Unlimited Nationals at the end of August. The ARA matches are held in St Louis, Missouri. We'll have to get more information on how they placed in the standings after everyone gets back.

Has anyone else been traveling to shoot? Several members attended the National Matches at Camp Perry recently; how far does shooting carry you?

AUGUST 2025 BENCHREST CENTERFIRE MATCH REPORT

There were eighteen contestants in this month's 300-yard benchrest match with six in the Expert Division and twelve contestants in the Sharpshooter Division.

The first relay consisted of six Expert Division shooters . The second relay consisted of twelve Sharpshooter Division shooters.

Welcome to newcomers Bruce Nguyen, Dien Luu, Tri Tran, Mark Sagar, and Bill Ritchie.

To accommodate the larger fields, the target boards have been built to accommodate two targets. The competitors shoot targets one and two with a five-minute break between them followed by shooting targets three and four with the same five-minute break.

The weather conditions were cool temperatures with gusty winds.

Relay 1 Expert Division:

Target 1: Jeff Locke finished first with a score of 102. Rob Noges was second with a score 99. Pat Farrell and Richard Nicol tied for third scores of 97.

Target 2: Jeff Locke was first with a score of 103. David Benson placed second with a score of 99. Richard Nicol was third with a score of 98.

Target 3: Jeff Locke placed first with a score of 101. Richard Nicol was second with a score of 98. Pat Farrell was third with a score of 97.

Target 4: Jeff Locke finished first the fourth consecutive time with a score over 100 finishing with score of 102. Rob Noges was second with a score of 98. There was a two way tie for third with scores of 97 between David Benson and Richard Nicol.

Relay 2 Sharpshooter Division:

Target 1: Jason Ingram was first with a score of 97. David Conover placed second with a score of 96. In third place was Jason Guo at 95.

Target 2: Jason Guo was first with a score of 103. There was a three way tie for second with scores of 97 by Mark Phelps, John Lowdon and Jason Ingram.

Target 3: Jason Ingram placed first with a score of 100. Jason Guo was second with a score of 96. Matt Daly and Tim Turner tied for third place with scores of 94.

Target 4: Jason Guo placed first with a score of 99. Bill Ritchie finished second with a score 97. Mark Phelps and Tim Turner tied for third with scores of 95.

In the Expert Division Jeff Locke was the match winner with a score of 406. Richard Nicol was second at 390. Pat Farrell also finished with a score of 390 but placed third on a tie breaker.

In the Sharpshooter Division Jason Guo finished first with a score of 393. Jason Ingram was second at 385. John Lowdon placed third with a score of 376. Tim Turner was fourth at 373.

For information on this match contact Matt Daly mattd5404@frontier. Pictures of the relays are below.





Relay 2

WCW BOARD MEETING MINUTES – AUGUST 6, 2025

The regular WCW August board meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by President Scott Ray.

Present board members:

Scott Ray (President)
Dave Rusko (Vice President)
Joe Maggiora (Treasurer)
Martin Morehouse (Corresponding Secretary)
Gabe Shank (Vice President)
Aaron Morales (Director)
John Sutton (Director)
Kevin Ekstrom (Director)
Jack Bobin (Director)
Justin Kisle (Director)

Absent board members:

None

Committee Leads and Facilities Manager present at meeting:

Robert Haverstock – Facility Manager Gabe Shank – Archery Martin Morehouse – Rifle Dave Rusko – Handgun Fred Harmon – Shotgun

Treasurer's Report:

Joe Maggiora presented. Joe M. shared details of the budget.

Vice-President's report:

Dave Rusko discussed proposed new policy changes, project status including the deck rebuild and the front gate repair, and our search for replacement maintenance equipment. We have a lot of area to mow, and need a mower capable of the work.

Committee Chair reports:

Notes from the committee reports that were presented before, during and after the board meeting are below.

Archery report:

Handgun Report:

Rifle Report:

The following content was provided by Martin Morehouse and was shared outside of the board meeting.

Rifle matches for the coming month are Rimfire Benchrest on 2 August, ARA Rimfire Match on 9 August, Centerfire Benchrest match on 16 August, and an NRA Highpower match on 17 August. Project Appleseed will hold a 25m rifle clinic on 23 – 24 August.

The next NRA Basic Rifle class will be on 23-24 August. Indoor smallbore practice is on the calendar on Tuesdays and Fridays from 6 to 9 PM, and weekends from 2 – 6 PM.

Twelve members attended the rifle special use class in July. The August Rifle Special Use range session is on the 24th. Special use will no longer expire after seven years. We will update the policy manual to show this.

Mortenson will to hold another event for 20-25 people at shotgun on 13 August. We put it on the schedule.

We have volunteers working on steel target maintenance as their time allows. Jeff McGee/Non-Ferrous Metals picked up the lead removed from the clubhouse traps, will get it smelted and cast soon. Do we need to sell the resulting lead like we do the range brass? We propose to offer the NRA CCW course at WCW. This class is an introduction to safely carrying, drawing, and shooting a pistol from concealment. As Washington state training requirements change, this will let us prepare to offer future classes and support customer needs. This class would use the Pistol Range classroom and Range 3, the pistol range. The class takes two days, with each day starting in the classroom, and about three hours each afternoon on the range. The class will need exclusive access to the range for those hours, as the students will be drawing and shooting holstered pistols from a firing line in front of the existing shooting positions. We work with no less than a 1 instructor to 2 student ratio so that every student is under direct supervision at all times. The class has a maximum size of eight students. We would like to offer our first class with only four students as a demonstration and proof of proof of concept for our facilities here. Our instructors are qualified WCW and NRA instructors with experience presenting this class at other locations. We have

successfully offered training like this at WCW in the past, with LEOSA qualifications and a carbine class for Securite.

John Woolley will set up WCW as a USAShooting affiliate club, to improve opportunities for the junior rifle program.

Shotgun Report:

Old Business:

Anniversary and Member Celebration Update
Justin Kisle reviewed our progress so far. We are
under budget, but haven't bought the meats for
our barbecue. Joe Rinaldi and Justin's mother
have volunteered to cook. Jack Bobin is planning
for the prize drawing, has several impressive
prizes lined up. We discussed how to organize
the prize drawings. We have events and activities
planned, will be starting at the clubhouse and
guiding members to the events from there.
Justin also proposed member rates for classes for
instructors and organizers of events we host
here, such as Appleseed, Next Step Archery, and
similar groups.

Concealed Carry Training proposal
Martin Morehouse proposed that we offer NRA
CCW classes here. This class is an introduction to
safely carrying, drawing, and shooting a
holstered pistol from concealment. This class
would use the Pistol Range classroom and Range
3, the pistol range. The class takes two days, with
each day starting in the classroom, and about
three hours each afternoon on the range. The
class will need exclusive access to the range for
those hours, as the students will be drawing and
shooting holstered pistols from a firing line in
front of the existing shooting positions. There
were no objections.

Guests:

Mahlon Dunnell/Steppe Up Archery proposed conducting individual archery classes as an instructor here, as our location is more convenient for his students. He would like to charge less than our normal day rate for guests. He will write up a proposal for the board, and coordinate with the archery committee on details.

For the Good of the Order:

None.

Scott Ray moved to adjourn at 8:30 PM. Joe Maggiora seconded. Passed.

Respectfully submitted by Martin Morehouse, Corresponding Secretary.

Club Contacts

as of June 2025

General Information

info@wcwshootingsports.org

Board of Directors

President | Scott Ray | president@wcwshootingsports.org

Vice President | Dave Rusko | vp@wcwshootingsports.org |

Corresponding Secretary | Martin Morehouse | secretary@wcwshootingsports.org

Recording Secretary | open position | recorder@wcwshootingsports.org

Treasurer | Joe Maggiora | treasurer@wcwshootingsports.org

Director 1 | Gabe Shank | director1@wcwshootingsports.org

Director 2 | Aaron Morales | director2@wcwshootingsports.org

Director 3 | John Sutton | director3@wcwshootingsports.org

Director 4 | Kevin Ekstrom | director4@wcwshootingsports.org

Director 5 | Jack Bobin | director5@wcwshootingsports.org

Director 6 | Justin Kisle | director6@wcwshootingsports.org

Committee Chairs

Archery | Gabe Shank | 206-802-5625 | gabeshank@gmail.com

Handgun | Dave Rusko | (408) 348-3779 | wcwpistol@gmail.com

Rifle | Martin Morehouse | (425) 765-0253 | morehouse9@comcast.net

Shotgun | Fred Harmon | (425) 780-0076 | wcwshotgunfred@gmail.com

Hunter Education | Horacio Delgado | 206.551.5151 | horaciodelgado@msn.com

Firearms Education and Training | learn@wcwshootingsports.org

Membership | membership@wcwshootingsports.org

Youth Archery | Erin Mickelberry | 206.947.5058

Youth Rifle | John Woolley | youthrifle@hotmail.com

Event Chair

Archery 3D Shoot | Aaron Morales | aaaaron2121@me.com

Archery FITA | Erin Mickelberry | 206.947.5058

CMP High Power Rifle | Martin Morehouse | 425.765.0253 | morehouse9@comcast.net

Benchrest Rifle | Matt Daly | 425 775-9842 | mattd5404@frontier.com
.22 Benchrest Rifle | Matt Daly | 425.775.9842 | mattd5404@frontier.com
.22 Benchrest Rifle | Keith Wilson | 425.766.3065 | knjcwilson@msn.com
Bullseye Pistol League | Steve Read | 206-790-1806 | steveread@comcast.net
Facilities

Operations Manager | Robert Haverstock | manager@wcwshootingsports.org